
In early December 2017, dedicated ‘Bus Only’ 
lane markings will be installed as part of the 
$160 million O-Bahn City Access Project.

In September 2016, bus lane regulation changes 
came into effect for public transport buses, allowing 
for the installation of ‘Bus Only’ lane markings 
along the road network. As part of the O-Bahn City 
Access Project these lanes will be implemented 
between the end of the busway at Gilberton and the 
cross-city priority (bus) lanes on Grenfell Street.

Dedicated ‘Bus Only’ lanes start with a red painted 
outline and a red and white ‘Bus Only’ message, 
repeated every 200 metres. Between these points 
a bus only lane will be shown as a continuous red 
line along the white lane line marking.

These dedicated ‘Bus Only’ lane markings will 
help to reinforce the intended use of the bus 
lanes installed along Hackney Road as part of the 
O-Bahn City Access Project. Once completed the 
Project will improve travel times and reliability for 
users of the O-Bahn service between the end of 

the busway at Gilberton and Grenfell Street, and 
reduce traffic congestion and delays, particularly 
on the Inner Ring Route.
Once additional line marking has been installed, 
motorists (except for public transport buses)  
must not: 
•	stop a vehicle in a ‘Bus Only’ lane
•	drive in a ‘Bus Only’ lane, except when  

avoiding an obstruction.

These rules do not apply to emergency vehicles  
in an emergency situation.

Refer to the diagrams over page for further 
information relating to the ‘Bus Only’ Lanes.
Motorists are advised that a maximum penalty of 
$2500 applies for driving in a red ‘Bus Only’ lane. 
This fine does not apply when travelling for up  
to 100 metres in the sections marked with the  
‘Bus Lane’ message and white lines only.
For more information about ‘Bus Only’ lanes visit: 
www.infrastructure.sa.gov.au/public_transport_
projects/bus_priority_lane_project

If you require further information or would  
like to subscribe to receive project updates 

please call: 1300 443 198 (free call)

email: dpti.O-Bahn@sa.gov.au

visit: www.infrastructure.sa.gov.au

For public transport enquiries please:

call: 1300 311 108

visit: www.adelaidemetro.com.au
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Only public transport buses are permitted to travel in the ‘Bus Only’ lanes.
Motorists must not drive or stop a vehicle in a bus only lane. Remember don’t drive in the red!

Vehicles are only allowed to travel in a bus lane (for up to 100 metres only) 
when accessing a right turn lane or a U-turn facility.

How to travel through the dedicated bus lane areas.


